
√Members Present
√Dr. Barbara Macci-Trethewey, Chair
√John Anderson
√Terence Donovan
_Cathy Kennerson
_Tina Lee (term expires Nov. 2007)

√Henry Monroy
_Bertha Morris
_Student Representative (vacant)
_Foundation Representative (vacant)

Recorder: Mary Carter

Consultants: John Lau, Vice President for Business Services and Dr. Joe Vogel, School Facility Advisors

Visitors: Gary Rodgers, Bill Gay, Jim Pendley, Dr. Robin Ying and David Zielinski

Call to order: The meeting was called to order at 2:00 p.m., by Dr. Barbara Macci-Trethewey.
Dr. Macci asked for public comment, and there was none.

I. Approval of Minutes: M/S/C Monroy/Anderson to approve the minutes of the September 20,
2007 meeting as presented.

II. Update on Bond Projects: John Lau reported on the bid opening held November 1, 2007 for
the science building earthwork. There were seven bids ranging from $519,000 to $716,400.
The contract will be awarded to the low bidder at the November 21, 2007 board meeting.

The College will go to bid for construction of the science building in December, with a bid
opening scheduled for January 10, 2008.

Mr. Lau reported that he recently attended a state facilities conference, and the state is really
pushing “green” (energy conservation and other environmental issues). At the next committee
meeting, he suggested discussing energy efficiency strategies. Also, at the next meeting he
will ask Jimmy Sanders to review the cost estimates for the Career Technical building.

Mr. Lau reported that the College is considering strategies for repaying some of the $1.7
million paid from the Bond Fund for debt payments.

Mr. Lau stated that the College will be developing an operating budget for the Science
Building and also a plan for the furnishing of the building.

Dr. Joe Vogel, of School Facility Advisors, reported that the College’s funding proposal for
modernization of the 400 building is being considered for 50% state funding. The library
addition proposal is in the evaluation phase at the State Chancellor’s Office and a decision is
expected within 30 days. The library addition is a $13.2 million project, and the College is
seeking 80% state funding. The College has also submitted an Initial Project Proposal for the
modernization of the 200, 300 and 800 buildings.

III. Annual Report: The committee reviewed the draft copy of the annual report. Mr. Lau asked
committee members for their input and ideas. The report will be published to the web when
finalized.
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IV. Membership update: Phyllis Thompson, representing the IVC Foundation has resigned. The
IVC Foundation has nominated Marlene Best, city manager of the City of Imperial. Her
appointment will go to the IVC Board of Trustees for approval at the November 21, 2007
board meeting. Tina Lee’s term has expired, and the College is seeking nominations from
the Brawley area. The person nominated by the Brawley Chamber of Commerce does
business with the College so he will not be eligible to serve. An interested person from the
Calexico areas has been suggested, and Mr. Lau will follow up. A nomination for a
replacement of the student representative will be sought from the Associated Student
Government.

V. Expenditure Report: The committee reviewed the expenditure summary provided at the
beginning of the meeting. The detail report will be made available on the web.

VI. Next Meeting: The next meeting will be held on Friday, January 18, 2008 at 2:00 p.m.

Meeting adjourned at 3:00 p.m.














